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“STATE OF THE FISHERIES REPORT 2003-04” 
Statement by Minister for Local Government and Regional Development 

MR J.J.M. BOWLER (Murchison-Eyre - Minister for Local Government and Regional Development) 
[2.08 pm]:  On behalf of the Minister for Fisheries, I am pleased to table the important “State of the Fisheries 
Report 2003-04”.  This document provides a full explanation of the performance of the state’s fisheries and 
expands on the summary tables presented in the annual report of the Department of Fisheries.  This year’s “State 
of the Fisheries Report” is being tabled later than usual because the report has been completely restructured from 
previous years to reflect the implementation of ecosystem-based fisheries management.  This framework 
provides the basis for the management of Western Australia’s fisheries. 

To set the scene, the report contains an environmental summary introduction for each bioregion and shows the 
substantial protection to the marine environment afforded under the Fish Resources Management Act 1994.  For 
example, it shows that about half the state’s coastal marine habitats are protected from any trawl impacts by 
significant permanent trawl closures.  In fact, more than 90 per cent of the state’s waters have never been 
trawled.  I believe that Western Australians can be proud of the high levels of marine protection and the 
relatively pristine marine environments in this state. 

Unlike previous state of the fisheries reports, which grouped fisheries by sector - that is, commercial and 
recreational fisheries, fish habitat and aquaculture and pearling - this year’s report is focused on each aquatic 
bioregion in the state.  This approach examines the combined effect of all fishing activities within a bioregion 
and is in keeping with the integrated fisheries management initiative announced during this government’s 
previous term.  Integrated fisheries management is an initiative aimed at addressing the issue of how fish 
resources can best be shared between competing users within the broad context of ecologically sustainable 
development.   

The “State of the Fisheries Report” provides an audit of the performance of each of the state’s fisheries and 
covers all significant commercial fisheries, recreational fisheries and aquaculture development.  For each fishery 
or stock, the breeding stock levels are reported, and WA has an outstanding record in which more than 90 per 
cent of our stocks are fully sustainable.  Importantly, the report also identifies stocks in need of management 
action, such as sandbar sharks in the north coast shark fishery, where the Minister for Fisheries recently 
announced new measures to protect those stocks from overfishing.  

Members will be interested to note that, for all major fisheries, the reports also present data on the risks of each 
fishing activity on the ecosystem - that is, the impacts on sea floor habitats, bycatch species, protected species 
and food chains.  Fisheries management is a complex field when management action must be based on rigorous 
scientific data such as is provided in this report each year.  Finally, I note that state of the fisheries-type reporting 
is now being adopted by most other Australian states and the Australian federal government.  The document has 
also been commended by the Environmental Protection Authority as a model for others reporting on natural 
resource management in Western Australia.  I commend this report to members as a reference document, 
particularly for all members with coastal electorates and an interest in preserving our marine environment. 

[See paper 547.] 
 


